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News Release

Exposure to Second-Hand Smoke Still a Concern in the City of Ottawa

Ottawa, January 15, 2010—Ottawa was a leader in tobacco control in 2001 when City Council voted in favour of precedent-setting, gold standard smoke-free bylaws for workplaces and public places. However, that was almost a decade ago and much has changed since then. 

“We need Ottawa City Council to re-establish its leadership role in protecting residents from second-hand smoke in public places,” says Pippa Beck, President of the Ottawa Council on Smoking and Health (OCSH), a local volunteer organization that advocates for smoke-free environments.

“Over the past few years, many municipalities across Canada have strengthened their smoke-free bylaws to include patios, playgrounds, parks and beaches,” explains Beck. “And the Region of Waterloo has passed a no-smoking policy for its 2,700 social housing units, effective April 1st of this year. Canadians understand the dangers of exposure to second-hand smoke and are demanding more smoke-free environments indoors and out.”

It is well established that there is no known safe level of exposure to second-hand smoke. It has been identified as both a “Class A” (known human) carcinogen and a “toxic air contaminant,” putting it in the same category as the most toxic industrial and automotive pollutants.

“Our organization gets calls and emails almost every week from people living in multi-unit dwellings who are desperate to escape the smoke infiltrating their homes from neighbouring units. And those calls include ones from Ottawa Community Housing tenants. Right now I only know of 7 units in the entire city that are 100% smoke-free” says Beck. Barrhaven Non-Profit Housing has a no-smoking policy; Ottawa Community Housing could pass a no-smoking policy too, which would protect some of Ottawa’s most vulnerable and marginalized residents.” 

“We need leadership from the City on protection from second-hand smoke. Tobacco is not done in Ottawa. We would be pleased if Diane Deans, who is Chair of the Community and Protective Services Committee, adds increased protection from second-hand smoke to her list of New Year’s resolutions,” states Beck.

At the dedication of the new Heather Crowe Park last spring, Councillor Deans was present and recognized the importance of smoking cessation. The Ottawa Council on Smoking and Health congratulates Councillor Deans for her comments and challenges her to go further and show leadership on the tobacco file.

The OCSH also continues to advocate for smoke-free patios. “A recent peer-reviewed study on exposure to second-hand smoke in outdoor settings, such as on patios, indicates that particle concentrations can be comparable to indoor levels under certain conditions,” says Beck. “Smoke-free patios in Ottawa would benefit hospitality workers and patrons alike, similar to smoke-free restaurants and bars. All we need is a little political will. If Thunder Bay and Kingston can adopt smoke-free patios, then surely Canada’s capital city can do so as well.”
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